BOROUGH OF SLATINGTON

The Public Safety, Finance/Planning/Zoning, and Human/Community Services Committee Workshop Meetings were held on November 24, 2014 in Council Room, 125 South Walnut Street, Slatington, PA 18080.

The meeting was called to order by Vice President Neff at 6:30 PM with the following in attendance:

PRESENT
Gwyneth NeffABSENT
Carol GildnerJon RinkerBob SteetsDavid SchnaarsGeorge MoyerJoseph WechslerMelvin Gildner

VISITORS-

Melvin Gildner, 528 Pine Street- addressed the Committee with suggestions on utility billing.

Bob Steets, 332 Main Street- asked the Committee if there was an Ordinance, that the Borough will transport dialysis patients to and from treatment. Vice President Neff suggested that he contact the people who run the medical van.

FINANCE/PLANNING/ZONING

Joseph Wechsler – Chairman; Members: David Schnaars, Jon Rinker

1. <u>VUB Update</u>- Councilor Wechsler noted that the VUB update has been completed, and we are now looking into a check scanner.

There were no questions from the committee members; the Finance Committee Meeting was adjourned.

PUBLIC SAFETY

Jon Rinker-Chairman; Members: Joseph Wechsler, David Schnaars

- 1. <u>Emergency Generator-</u>Councilor Rinker stated that we are going to add funds into the 2015 budget, to purchase an emergency generator for the police department. The Committee is requesting for this to be on the agenda for the next Council Meeting.
- 2. ACO-Councilor Rinker stated that residents have been complaining that they see the ACO car all around town, when the ACO is not on Borough business. Councilor Rinker suggested that we get a policy in place for the ACO car, and for it to stay in the lot like it has in the past. The Committee is requesting for this to be placed on the agenda for the next Council Meeting. Bob Steets stated that she has the car because she is on call 24 hours a day 7 days a week and she needs to be able to go as soon as she gets a call.

There were no questions from the committee members; the Public Safety Committee Meeting was adjourned.

HUMAN/COMMUNITY SERVICES

David Schnaars – Chairman; Members: Joseph Wechsler, Jon Rinker

1. Peer to Peer Study- Councilor Schnaars noted that there is a hearing on the Ordinance to create the Northern Lehigh Recreation Authority. He said it will be held at 6:45 pm on December 8, 2014. He wanted to point out that the Authority isn't just for the

Community Center; it is so we can have a professional coordinate all activities for the three Municipalities.

There were no questions from the committee members; the Human Community Services Committee Meeting was adjourned.

SLATINGTON SESQUICENTENNIAL COMMITTEE

David Schnaars - Chairman; Members: Gwyneth Neff, Jon Rinker

1. Update- Councilor Schnaars noted that the Committee still has a few books to sell.

There were no further questions from the committee members, other Council and the Sesquicentennial Committee Meeting was adjourned.

Chairman Schnaars made a motion to adjourn at 6:44 P.M.

Karen Gill Assistant Borough Secretary